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  Leon Gravelin     DAV Member of the Year Award Winner
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Eric Arentz

Sonny Montgomery Helping Hand Award Winner

	     Leon has been a huge supporter of DAV Chapter # 1.  Each Chapter meeting, Leon is responsible for cooking the meals for our membership.  He coordinates all the food and the help needed to accomplish cooking the meal for 30 to 40 meals each month.

     Additionally, he assisted in selling tickets for DAV Chapter # 1’s annual raffle.  He spent hours each week selling tickets at Sportsmen’s Warehouse, the business that allowed us to set up with the quad-runner we were raffling off.  He sold about one quarter of the 2500 tickets that were sold. 

     Leon has been the front runner in coordinating efforts between the DAV and the Vets’ Center to feed the homeless veterans in the Reno/Sparks area four times per year.  He coordinates meals for two barbeques in the summer, the Thanksgiving dinner and the Christmas dinner.  Approximately 125 to 130 veterans are served at each of the dinners.

     Additionally, Leon coordinates three parades each year in which the DAV participates with the Vets’ Center and the Vietnam Veterans of America (VVA).  He ensures that all involved are informed of the time and place and who will provide what equipment is needed.  He encourages all the veterans and VA employees to attend to either ride on the float or to march in the parades.  The parades are held on the 4th of July, Veterans Day and the Sparks Home Town Christmas Parade.  

     Leon represents the DAV in a very positive light and because of him, DAV Chapter # 1, Reno, is well known in the community for all the excellent projects that we do.  Thank you Leon for all you do for the DAV and for the veterans of Northern Nevada.  You are greatly appreciated.


	     Eric Arentz serves the Chapter as Department Executive Committeeman.; He attends all of the Department meetings and reports to the Chapter on all Department activities.  

     Eric assisted with the meals provided to veterans at the Vets’ Center, including Thanksgiving and Christmas feeds.  He was an integral part of the Chapter raffle and assisted in organizing for a smoother more orderly completion.  He developed and completed a database of all donors from raffle to use as reference if needed for future purposes.  He, along with his wife, sold more tickets than any other chapter member.  

     He worked diligently on Forget-Me-Not sales.  He solicited a local business and completed an application for matching monetary grants.  He assisted with newsletter mailings and developed procedures for producing and mailing newsletters.  He assisted with passing out Christmas "Goodie" bags at VA Medical Center.  Ran the Bingo program at the VA Medical Center.

     You would think with all the activities he does for the Chapter that he would have enough to do.  But as you will note, he is also active outside the DAV.  Here is a list of other activities he is involved with:  Vice President; Homeowners Association; Vice President, Cold Springs Citizens Advisory Board, Selected by Washoe County Commissioners; Member, County Commissioners Select Citizens Committee for developing new Washoe County Nuisance Ordnance; Established and now Coordinator of Neighborhood Watch Program in his community.

Thank you Eric for all you do for the DAV and for your community.  It is greatly appreciated.
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      Tom has been complimented by the supervisors, as well as his co-workers, on the quality of his claims processing.  Tom is a very motivated individual, provides meaningful suggestions to management on how to improve the work process, and is a proven leader within his work group.  He has high expectations for himself and his work quality, and it shows in the finished product.  Tom has been involved recently with corroborating stressor statements for claims for post traumatic stress disorder, and has again been complimented on the thoroughness of his research and his finished product.   

      Tom's positive attitude, ability to work independently, and willingness to mentor trainees, all the while maintaining his sense of humor, contribute to his successful performance on the Pre-Determination Team and to the success of the Regional Office in meeting goals for claims processing.  With a person like Tom and the dedication to his job, it is truly a great benefit for the Veterans of Nevada. 

EXTRA, EXTRA!!  

The Department of Nevada chose Tom to be their nominee for VBA Employee of the Year to National!! Congratulations!!

	LEGISLATIVE REPORT:

Have you signed up to get automatic updates on legislative issues?  You can get updates on legislative issues by visiting the legislative site at www.dav.org or by going to http://capwiz.com/dav/home.  Go online today and register to receive your automatic legislative updates on issues that affect all disabled veterans and their dependents.

Dan Trabke – Legislative Chairman
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Senior Vice Commander Presents Hawthorne Van to VAMC

Senior Vice Commander Dave Meidinger presents a van to VA Medical Center Director Kurt Schlegelmilch on behalf of Chapter # 1.  The van is to be used to transport veterans from the Hawthorne and Carson City areas to the VAMC for their medical appointments.
	[image: image5.jpg]



Chapter Commander Presents $1,500 to VA Guest House

DAV Chapter Commander Fred E. Wagar presented $1,500 to Noreen Leary, Executive Director of the VA Guest House.  After a tour of the Guest House, DAV Chapter # 1 provided $1,500 to the VA Guest House in order to assist with expenses.  
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DAV Reno Chapter # 1 Members Attend Winter Meeting

    Reno members (from right to left) Department Executive Committeeman, Chapter # 1 Commander and Department 3rd Junior Vice Commander Fred E. Wagar, Department Commander Jane Overy and Chapter # 1 Adjutant Paul Gulas, attended the Department’s Winter Meeting in Tonopah, NV, on January 11th and 12th.  
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Chapter Commander Presents $10,000 to Department Commander 

DAV Chapter # 1 – Reno was happy to support the Department Van Fund.  The van provided to the Hawthorne area on behalf of DAV Chapter # 1 Reno was made possible from funds that were made available from the Department Van Fund.  The $10,000 donation was our Chapter’s way of saying thank you and came from our annual raffle.

	THOUGHTS FROM THE COMMANDER:

     I hope you all had a great holiday season and were able to spend it with friends and family.  Since our last newsletter, we have had several projects undertaken.  In November, we sponsored the annual Thanksgiving feed for veterans at the Vets’ Center.  In December, we sponsored the annual Christmas feed at the Vets’ Center.  As you saw on above, Leon Gravelin and Eric Arentz were both an integral part of these feeds.  Leon ensured that all the organizations involved helped with food and monies needed to put these feeds on.  Eric’s assistance with the feeds, the Forget-Me-Not drive and his involvement in his community is truly a great example for us all.  It is because of these kinds of efforts, I was proud to name Leon as our Chapter’s Disabled American Veteran of the Year and Eric as the Sonny Montgomery Helping Hand award winner.  Thank you Both for all you do for our Chapter and the veterans of this community.

     As we move into the new year, DAV Chapter # 1 has many exciting projects coming up.  The biggest project is the 1st Annual DAV Motorcycle Poker Run on April 12th.  Make sure you read about the event elsewhere in this newsletter.  Another event coming up very soon is ELECTIONS.  Yes, this year has gone that fast.  If you would like to hold office in the Chapter or know someone else who is interested, make sure you let myself or one of the officers know.  

     Yours in comradeship,
         Fred E. Wagar
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1st Annual DAV Motorcycle Poker Run

April 12, 2008

Registration at the Reno Harley Davidson from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m.

The ride will run from the Reno Harley Davidson to Carson City Harley Davidson, Genoa Bar, Carson Valley Inn – Minden, Sergeant Major’s Bar – Virginia City, and ending at the Ole Tyme Saloon at the bottom of Geiger Grade.

Each rider will receive a T-shirt and a pin commemorating the ride.  The ride will be followed by a meal and a live band.

Cost is $25.00 pre-registration and $30.00 the day of the event.

If you’re a biker or know someone who is, let them know about this event!!  Even if you are not a rider, come join in the fun! 

	DAV's Response to CBS News -- 
"Are Charities Shortchanging Veterans" 

Dear Friends of the DAV: 

As National Adjutant of the Disabled American Veterans National Organization, allow me to express my sincere appreciation for your generosity. As contributors to the DAV, you truly make a difference in the lives of this country’s sick and disabled veterans each and every day. As a non-profit organization, the DAV relies upon strict ethical standards to ensure that the maximum amount of the funds contributed by a generous American public are used to directly support disabled veterans and their families.

As such, we feel the recent CBS News report “Are Charities Shortchanging Veterans,” contains incomplete and misleading information about the DAV’s fundraising efforts. The rating system referred to in the report comes from the American Institute of Philanthropy (AIP). In recent years, there have been a great number of organizations and publications that “rate” charities. Rather than engage in an individual evaluation of each and every rating service, DAV has elected to make a complete submission to the Better Business Bureau’s Wise Giving Alliance, a respected and established independent organization. We are pleased to report that the DAV meets all their stringent standards. You can access their full evaluation, our annual reports and other financial information by clicking on the links below. 

I sincerely hope you are reassured that your monetary contributions to the DAV are an investment that reaps great rewards for the brave men and women who have served and sacrificed for our nation. The trust and loyalty of those who support DAV with their warmhearted contributions is very important to us in determining the policy direction of our organization.
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MEMBERSHIP REPORT:  Our Chapter currently has 1282 full paid life members and 100 partial paid members.  The goal for our Chapter for the year, set by National is 1,315 full paid life members.  We are currently 33 members short of goal, which places us at 97.49% of goal.  We need everyone’s assistance in signing up members this year.

     To assist with membership recruitment, the DAV Department of Nevada and Chapter # 1 have partnered to offer a special membership package.  New members, who pay for a full paid life membership, will receive a $40.00 discount ($20.00 from the Department and $20.00 from the Chapter).  Those members who are already partial paid members will receive a $20.00 discount ($10.00 from the Department and $10.00 from the Chapter) when they pay the balance of their membership in full.  We feel that this is a great opportunity for those members who want to become part of an organization that is serving disabled veterans and their dependents.  Those members who cannot afford to pay a full life membership are still able to pay $20.00 down and will be billed quarterly until the Life Amount is paid in full.  $20.00 will be provided by the Department and Chapter to make up the total of $40.00 down.

Dave Meidinger, Senior Vice, Membership Chairman
	President Urged to Avert Another VA Funding Crisis

WASHINGTON—Citing “a critically needed increase” in funding for veterans health care and other programs, the Disabled American Veterans and nine other veterans service organizations have called on

President Bush to ask Congress to add $3.7 billion in emergency funds to the Department of Veterans Affairs budget.

The Consolidated Appropriations Act, signed into law in December, designated the extra $3.7 billion above the President’s budget request for veterans as “contingent emergency” funding. The law requires the

President to make this emergency designation no later than Jan. 18, in order for VA to receive any of the additional money.

In their Jan. 3 letter to President Bush, the veterans groups noted that for most of the past decade, the VA health care system “has been operating in a highly challenging financial environment.” In 2005, and again in 2006, President Bush requested and Congress provided significant supplemental appropriations for veterans’ medical services. This year Congress provided the VA with yet another supplemental appropriation to cover health care, research and infrastructure needs for our deserving veterans.

Funding shortfalls have also have taken a toll on veterans benefits programs, the letter said, citing a backlog of more than 600,000 unresolved benefits claims that at least in part is the result of chronic shortages of financial resources provided to the Veterans Benefits Administration. Part of the emergency funding increase in the massive appropriations measure would go directly toward this critical need.

The 10 veterans service organizations told the President it is imperative that the VA be provided sufficient resources now to effectively deal with its many challenges, rather than allowing “another funding crisis to develop.” The additional funding is crucial to meeting the needs of an aging generation of veterans, many of whom were disabled in previous wars and have no alternative to the VA health care system. In addition, the VA must be fully prepared to meet the lifelong needs of a large and growing population of veterans disabled in the current wars in Iraq and Afghanistan.  For more information, visit the DAV Web site, www.dav.org.

Mandatory Funding Hearings

Guaranteed funding for veterans health care has been a key legislative priority for DAV over the last six years. As a result of our grassroots advocacy and the many efforts of individual DAV members we were finally able to secure hearings in both the House and Senate Veterans Affairs Committees on October 3, 2007, and July 25, 2007 respectively. DAV’s National Legislative Director Joseph A. Violante was asked to testify at both hearings on behalf of the Partnership for Veterans Health Care Budget Reform.
Below are the testimonies and full transcripts from each of the hearings. We encourage you to read these documents to gain a better understanding of the issue and where we stand at this juncture. We make clear in the statements to the Committee why funding problems persist and how Congress can solve this issue by enacting a reform that results in sufficiency, predictability and timeliness of VA health care funding. Although Congress does not appear willing to take action on this issue at this time these hearings represent the beginning of a long-awaited dialogue.
We want to thank all of our members for their hard work and continued efforts on this difficult issue. DAV is currently working with budget experts to examine alternative possibilities to resolve the VA health funding issue based on the congressional responses during the hearing. Our goal is to ensure that veterans using the VA health care system have timely access to high quality health care services now and in the future.


Our Chapter is doing everything it can to become a productive organization.  But, we can’t do it without YOU!  If it has been some time since you came to a meeting, try us out!  We think you’ll be pleased with the positive things we’re doing and the positive attitude of the members we have.
ELECTIONS


ELECTIONS


ELECTIONS

Want to be a part of our growing organization?  How about becoming an officer!  Nominations for offices will be held in March, with elections and installation of officers in April!  Be a part of the greatest veterans’ organization in the world!
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	NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION

U.S. POSTAGE PAID

RENO, NV

PERMIT # 68



	CHAPTER OFFICERS:  Fred E. Wagar – Commander; Dave Meidinger – Senior Vice Commander; Bart Daniels – Junior Vice Commander; Paul Gulas – Adjutant; Connie Bakes – Treasurer; Richard Scheurer – Judge Advocate; Andy LePeilbet – Chaplain; Eric Arentz – Department Executive Committeeman

CHAPTER MEETINGS:  3rd Monday of each month at the American Legion on 4th and Prater in Sparks, NV (behind the Post Office); 6:00 PM – Meeting; 

7:00 PM – Supper

NATIONAL SERVICE OFFICE:  5460 Reno Corporate Drive, Reno, NV  89511; 775-321-4895 – Phone; 775-321-4899 – Fax

For information on DAV Chapter # 1 and other issues,  please call:  775-321-4895


	Upcoming Calendars

JANUARY 2008

1st – ……….………………….HAPPY NEW YEAR’S DAY

21st……………………………DAV Membership Meeting – 6:00 p.m., Dinner – 7:00 p.m. – Lasagna, bread and salad

21st – ……….………………...MARTIN LUTHER KING DAY

27th – …………………………Signing of Vietnam Peace Accord – 1973

30th – …………..……………..Tet Offensive Began – 1968

FEBRUARY 2008

1ST – …….……………………NATIONAL FREEDOM DAY

6th – …………..………………Ash Wednesday

13th……………………………DAV Executive Committee Meeting

14th – ………..………………..HAPPY VALENTINE’S DAY

18th……………………………DAV Membership Meeting – 6:00 p.m., Dinner – 7:00 p.m., Soup and Sandwiches

18th – …………………………PRESIDENT’S DAY

23rd – ……….………………...U.S. Marines Raised Flag on Mt. Suribachi (Battle of Iwo Jima) – 1945

24th – ………………………….Operation Desert Storm Ground Campaign Began – 1991

MARCH 2008

1st……………………………...Articles of Confederation are Ratified – 1881

3rd……………………………...Army Forms Two African-American Infantry Regiments – 1869

8th ……………………………...Marines Land at Red Beach, Da Nang, Vietnam

12th…………………………….DAV Executive Committee Meeting

15th…………………………….Official Military Start of Vietnam War – 1962

17th…………………………….DAV Membership Meeting/Nominations for Chapter Offices – 6:00 p.m., Dinner – 7:00 p.m. – Irish Stew 

17th…………………………….ST. PATRICK’S DAY

20th…………………………….Navy Commission First Aircraft Carrier Langley – 1922

24th…………………………….Coast Guard Responds to Exxon Valdez Tanker Oil Spill – 1989

31st…………………………….Berlin Airlift Begins – 1948


Claims from veterans who served aboard the USS Ingersoll (DD652)


The USS Ingersoll (DD 652) operated during the Vietnam Era as a Navy destroyer gunship conducting fire support missions along the coast of the Republic of Vietnam for military ground operations.  In addition to coastal duty, the USS Ingersoll traveled up the Saigon River on October 24th and 25th of 1965 to fire on enemy bases.  The VA has reviewed the ship’s deck logs, located at the National Archives and Records Administration (NARA), and confirmed this service on the “inland waterways” of the Republic of Vietnam.  As a result, the presumption of herbicide exposure can be extended to any crewmember who served aboard the vessel on these dates.  If you or any of your comrades served on board the USS Ingersoll on October 24th and 25th of 1965, the should contact the DAV National Service Office immediately at 775-321-4895 








Tom Farnam 





Veterans Benefits Administration Employee of the Year Award Winner





      Tom is responsible for processing claims for disability compensation benefits.  This involves analyzing the claim from the veteran, determining the correct information to provide via development letters, and initiating timely follow up actions.  Tom has a history of successfully accomplishing all of these tasks as a responsible Veterans Service Representative on the Pre-Determination Team.  


       During the course of fiscal year 2007 and to date, Tom has been one of the highest-producing VSRs on this Team.  In doing so, Tom assists our veterans in timely processing of their claims for benefits.  He also has maintained a 100% accuracy rate which shows that he is providing the best possible service to our veterans in the letters that he prepares and the analysis that he makes for each claim.  























